
January 21, 2024 

 

From: Libby Davis, RN MSN 

 

Re: Providing immunity from prosecution for certain drug crimes when persons seek or provide 

medical assistance related to the use of a controlled substance HB 2487 

 

Dear Members of the Kansas Legislature, 

I write to you today as the mother of a 16-year-old son who was poisoned by a fake pill containing illicit 

fentanyl on August 29, 2021. Four “friends” were present while this happened.  He was just a curious 

teenager who did not get the opportunity to learn from his mistake because no one was willing to help.  

I have come to understand that illicit fentanyl is a poison that is coming into the United States in 

unprecedented amounts.  It’s addition to the drug supply is taking more American lives than ever 

before.  Life preservation should be your number one concern and this bill has the ability to do just that.  

As a legislator, one of your main purposes is to positively impact the health and safety of all Kansans.  

You are responsible to ensure that health in the state is at a good standard at all times.  Preserving life 

needs to be a top priority as it relates to health in our state.   

I believe these two illustrations will best demonstrate the importance of passing this bill.  There is, most 

definitely, a correlation between the two. 

 



 

 

Thank you for your time. 

Sincerely, 

Libby Davis, RN, MSN 

 

 

 

 


